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4. WORKS, TRAFFIC AND ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE – REPORT OF 15 AUGUST 2005 
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Officer responsible: Secretariat Manager 

Author: Peter Dow, DDI 941-6728 

 
 The purpose of this report is to submit the following outcomes of the Committee’s 15 August 2005 

meeting. 
 

Report of a meeting of the Works, Traffic and Environment Committee  
held on Monday 15 August 2005 at 8.00 am 

in Meeting Room 1, CCC Fendalton 
 
 

PRESENT: 
 
 
 

Cheryl Colley (Chairman), Faimeh Burke, Val Carter, Pat Harrow, Mike Wall 
and Andrew Yoon. 
 

 1. APOLOGIES 
 
  An apology for absence was received and accepted from Sally Buck. 
 
 
 2. STATE HIGHWAY 73/POUND ROAD—INTERSECTION IMPROVEMENTS 
 
  The Chairman welcomed several members from the Riccarton/Wigram Community Board who 

were in attendance for the presentation by Maunsell Limited on behalf of Transit New Zealand 
regarding potential improvement options for the intersection. 

 
  Mr. Brendan Bisley elaborated on the location and site characteristics of the intersection and 

explained the options investigated and the next steps in the process. 
 
  The option preferred was for a dual lane roundabout, the details of which were displayed and 

discussed.  It was indicated that subject to approval by Transit’s Board, construction was 
scheduled for the 2006/07 year. 

 
  Nearby residents and the local residents’ association had been consulted and feedback so far 

received had not identified any major concerns. 
 
  The members indicated their general support for the proposed works as outlined. 
 
  The Chairman thanked the Riccarton/Wigram Community Board members for their attendance 

and for the officers involved, for their input. 
 
  COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION 
 
  That the information be received. 
 
 3. LOCAL PROJECT UPDATES 
 
  The Committee received information updates on the following local projects: 
 
 3.1 Millbrook Reserve 
 
  Staff advised that feedback on the consultation plan had been positive and that a formal 

report, seeking approval for the plan, will be made to the Board in September. 
 
  Members expressed their support and appreciation for the contents of the plan. 
 
 3.2 McDougall Avenue (Papanui Road to Murray Place) 
 
  Staff presented details of the intended consultation plan for the reconstruction of 
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 3.3 Mansfield Avenue (Papanui Road to Browns Road) 
 
  Staff presented details of the consultation plan for the kerb and channel renewal in 

Mansfield Avenue. 
 
 3.4 Beverley Street 
 
  Details were presented on the proposed consultation plan for the kerb and channel 

renewal in Beverley Street. 
 
  COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION 
 
  That the consultation plans for the McDougall Avenue, Mansfield Avenue, and Beverley Street 

projects be approved to allow circulation to occur prior to the September meeting of the Board. 
 
 The meeting concluded at 9.01 am. 
 
 CHAIRMAN’S RECOMMENDATION 
 
 That the report be received and the recommendations therein be adopted. 
 
 


